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Brothers all: 
 

With this being my last Grand Knight’s Report, 
I have been reviewing our activities and accom-
plishments over the last two years.  Looking 
back, it is amazing to see all that we have      
accomplished as a council.  I owe a huge debt of 
gratitude to the council as a whole and the 
Knights who helped to make it all happen. 
 

Our council was able to achieve recognition for 
its service on several fronts.  We continued our 
lengthy tradition of achieving the prestigious 
Star Council Award annually; marking 11 
straight years.  In addition, we received the 
Champions Award for achieving the highest in-
crease over our membership quota in the State.  
We are now over 520 strong.   
 

Lastly, I am extremely proud of our council  
being awarded the Community Service Award 
in recognition for our Onion Sale expertise.  
This not only wins our council the State Award 
of which there is only one, but now we are be-
ing judged for the International Community 
Award by Supreme Council. We continued our 
tradition of fund raising through our many   
traditional activities and events.   
 

The Annual Fish Fry continues to grow year 
over year in sales and profit, as we set new 
highs in both categories.  
 

As previously mentioned, The Onion Sale was 
once again a complete success this year.  We 
picked up new councils and will be adding more 
next year to distribute onions.   
 

We have witnessed the growth and stability of 
our Bingo Night, as it has become a mainstay 
event for our fund raising efforts.   
 

The Annual Pumpkin Sale saw a flattening of 
sales this past year; however, it continues to 
produce considerable charitable income.    
 

The Annual Fudge Sale continues its success by 
contributing 100% of the funds raised back to 

the Monastery of the Holy Spirit in Conyers.    
 

The annual Tootsie Roll Sale also experienced 
continued success and growth in 2016.   
 

Our support of youth activities continued high 
among cub and boy scouts and pre-schoolers. 
 

Since I cannot name and thank all who have 
gone above and beyond the call of duty to make 
each and every fundraising event a success, 
please know that your hard work and tireless 
efforts are deeply appreciated not only by me, 
but by the many lives that you have touched.   
 

I now feel comfortable with our Council’s   
ability to carry on its many traditions.  While 
our mission is to attract new members of all  
ages to keep our Council vibrant and growing, I 
leave behind several initiatives that should aid 
in that endeavor.   
 
Through Mugs for Membership, The Concert 
Series, and the Fast Track to the 3rd Degree  
Program, I can see our council becoming more 
attractive and successful in the years to come.   
 

Back to the present; let’s take a look at our 
many activities for June: 
 
Soap Box Derby                                6/04/2016 
Officer Elections                               6/07/2016 
Bingo                                                  6/23/2016 
Movie Night                                       6/24/2016 
Adoration                                          Ongoing 
 
Please give the new 
officers the same 
support you always 
gave to me. 
 

         

Vivat Jesus, 
 

Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 

Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 
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  Brian Hernandez           Jack Harte              Wulf Lindenau  

John Sousa             Scott Panyi       Dan McDonough                   

       Alec Barnes               Alex Dali                  Joe Thibadeau 
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12 New 3rd Degree Brothers on May 7th 
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   Andrew Oliviero       Glenn Ruffenach          James Tiffany 

 

These are but five of the above twelve brothers that traveled to St. Monica   
Parish in Duluth to take their 3rd degree and become full knights. They flank 
SK Angela Sampano of St. Monica who was their host. 
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12 New 3rd Degree Brothers May 7th  (Cont.) 
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New 2nd Degree Brothers on  May 25th 
 
These two brothers 
traveled to St. Benedict 
Parish on May 25th to 
take their second        
degree. 
 
Brother John Coffey 
did the honor of escort-
ing them. 
 
We congratulate them. 

       Michael Cure                     Chris Vick 

King James Bible Gets New Translation 

Christians everywhere can now be overjoyed that all 66 books 
of the King James Bible have finally be translated into emoji. 
Now young people can easily text their favorite passages to 
their friends while driving. 

4 



5 

 

John Knight, Dean Trantow, and District Deputy 
Kyle Simonis display the first place Community   
Service Award won by All Saints over 109 councils. 
 
The award celebrated the annual Vidalia Onion 
Drive Project that our council manages every year to 
provide fundraising for 12 local councils.  
 
The award now goes on to possible consideration for 
an International Community Service Award against 
the winners from each state, territory, and country. 
 
We already have three International Awards on   
display in McGivney Hall. We could use a fourth. 

Recent Transfers into All Saints Council 
 Here are two new members 

mentioned in our May 
newsletter for whom we 
had no photos at the time.  
 
SK Mike Feeney comes to 
us from Blue Ridge, GA. 
 
Brian Hernandez is a new 
brother who has already 
progressed to 3rd degree. 
 
Welcome to both. 
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    Mike Feeney     Brian Hernandez 

Council Nabs 1st Place State CommunityAward 
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 Three brothers display their prized mugs (we mean the cups). They recruited a 
new brother and are thereby forever immortalized with a personally-engraved 
drinking stein. Shown (l-r) are Steve Strong, John Knight, and Pat Fahey. 6 

 More Member Recruitment Awards  

 

The council finally belatedly awarded SK Deacon Ed Krise with a Knight-of-the-
Month award for his yearly efforts regarding warehousing 3,000 bags of onions and 
distributing them to 12 councils. Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad (left) did the honors. 

Deacon Ed Krise is Knight-of-the-Month 
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Fraternal Year Elections Looming in June 

As we approach the June council meeting wherein we vote new officers for the 2016-
2017 fraternal year, we ask all our members who have achieved the 3rd degree to 
consider running for office.  Offices are open to such members. These offices and 
current officers are detailed on the second-last page of this newsletter.  Anyone       
interested should contact the three officers listed as trustees on the second last page.  
 
A proposed slate of those expressing interest is posted below in this June newsletter 
with the actual election taking place at 
the June council meeting. Last minute 
additions may be included right until 
the actual election. 
 
Offices appointed by the Grand Knight 
are Chaplain, Lecturer, and Financial 
Secretary. Others will be elected by the 
members in June. Please consider be-
coming an officer in the council or  
perhaps a committee chairman on one 
of our six committees. 
 
Trustees move up automatically one slot. Only the three-year trustee is new and must 
be voted. 
 
Our current three trustees (Bob Fiscella, John Buchholz, and Bob Mitchell) have 
canvassed members to ascertain their interest in becoming officers. Their inquiries 
have resulted in the following proposed slate of officers. Below is a proposed slate 
and any third or fourth degree member can add his name to any position before the      
actual voting at the June 7th meeting. 
 
Grand Knight   Pat Fahey 
Deputy Grand Knight Jim Gonzales 
Warden    Bill Driscoll 
Recorder    Steve Strong 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo 
Chancellor   Dick Marklein 
Guards    Nick Mattera, Brian Wilson, Charles Lynch 
Trustee 1 Year Term  Bob Fiscella    (Moved up and not voted) 
Trustee 2 Year Term  Bob Mitchell   (Moved up and not voted) 
Trustee 3 Year Term  Dean Trantow 
 
We welcome additional candidates. Please attend this most important meeting. 
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All Saints’ seventh Grand Knight, Wm. James (Jim) Miranda, is pictured in the May 12th issue of 
the Georgia Bulletin with his family.  
 
His wife, Aimee Miranda, of St. Augustine Church was named Woman of the Year in Covington 
Georgia. She is shown holding her youngest of their 11 children along with Jim in the background.  
 
Jim was our Grand Knight from 2004-2006. We were amazed that he had 7 children  then, when 
he was our member at All Saints.  A father’s work is never done. 

As we do every year, the council held an 
appreciation Party for everyone who 
worked at any of our fish fry events or in 
background support of same. 
 
The event was held on Sunday May 15th 
from 12 noon until 3 PM in the gym.  
 
Our co-big-fish, Dennis Caniglia, and his 
crew (Greg Kane and Paul Barranco) 
again prepared the whiskey steaks and 
side dishes. John Buchholz again provided 
desserts from local retailers. Thanks to all 
who set up the tables and chairs. 
 
About 100 members and family attended. 
Not one fish was in sight. 
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Our Past Grand Knight is Doing Well 

Fish Fry Volunteer Appreciation Party Held 
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2nd Amendment Knights 
A good group of All Saints Brothers take the 2nd Amendment out for a ride at the 
Sandy Springs Gun and Rifle Club on Roswell Road. They bring their personal 
firearms and try out some other store models at the shooting lanes there.  Brothers 
B.J. Van Gundy, Stan Wasowski, Steve Strong, Lou Hlad, and Dean Trantow are 
active shooters among several others. Bob Fiscella and Brian Kler also participate. 
 
It is hoped that the council can get the Dunwoody Police Department to conduct 
their gun training classes for interested brothers in the near future.  
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Here is a picture of the Cooking Team that handled the Saint Vincent de Paul Tee Off for Hope 
golf tournament in early April. Joe Fuentes was the leader and did a great job of organizing. 
Archbishop Gregory enjoyed the "Red Hot" hot dog that Joey bought especially for him.  
Shown (L-R) are Natalie Driscoll, along with Sir Knights John Buchholz, Bill Driscoll, and Joey 
Fuentes. That’s our council’s giant cooker, Big Jerry, named after SK Jerry Travers, Sr. 

Attendance Booms at Our Council Meetings 

It was a full house at our May Business Meeting. We absolutely deny that the 
Cinco de Mayo Party afterward had anything to do with it. 

SVDP Golf Outing Cooker Action 
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This year another 30,000 or so of your Catholic friends will gather at the Georgia 
International Convention center on June 3/4 for the Eucharistic Congress.  Hon-
or Guard participants and the general Catholic public are invited. Check out the 
app provided for more information. 
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May Parish Bingo—Another Good Night!! 

8 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Brother Ralph O’Connor, reported that the May 26th  Bingo event 
had a nice crowd of 107 players including 2 council widows who play free with the council paying 
their fee. Dunwoody Crier coupons brought in 23 players. Bingo sales were $1,644 with prizes 
awarded of $945 yielding gross $699 (before payments of 7% sales tax and Bingo supplies cost). 
Profit of 50/50 raffle added $140. Food donations were $243 and drink income was $233 (before 
the cost of food and drink).  The beat goes on. 
 

Donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  
 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 

 
Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

 
Voted $500 to DeKalb County Relay for Life (American Cancer 

Society) run on April 29th. 
 

Voted $500 to Lighthouse Family Retreat for childhood cancer 
getaway for kids.  

 
Voted $500 for purchase of a bouncy tent for the Parish Vacation 

Bible School. 
 

Helped Cub Scouts put on their  spaghetti dinner. 
 

Distributed Vidalia Onions to 12 KofC councils. 
 

Continued sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 
 

Our Acolytes served all parish funerals again this month. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 
 
4th Degree — Sat. June 11th– St. Monica, Duluth 
1st Degree — Tuesday, June 28th -7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 
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Archbishop Gregory Celebrates 50/60 Year Weddings 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory would like to honor couples married in 1966 or 
1956 with an invitation to a Golden/Diamond Wedding Anniversary Mass. It will 
be held on October 1st at 12 PM at Saint Brigid Catholic Church in Johns Creek. 
 
A reception will follow the Mass for the anniversary couples and their families. 
Space is limited. Please go to http://tiny.cc/anniversarymass to RSVP for this 
event and for additional information. 
 
Our council is blessed to have so many 50/60 wedding anniversaries every year. 
We hope that these couples take advantage of this wonderful opportunity to have 
their marriages blessed by the archbishop. 
 
Here are the 10 couples of our council who qualify this year for this event. All will 
have been married for 50 years in 2016: 
 
John Vail & Judith 
Walter Banasik & Susan 
Nick Gentile & Carolynrose 
John DeVeer & Jean 
Wulf Lindenau & Catherine 
John Seggerson & Kathy 
David Schaefer & Janet 
Michael Keown & Mary 
James Tally & Carol 
John Valentine & Suellen 
 
It seems that every year we have 
about 10 couples to send to this 
wonderful  
ceremony that features a fourth 
degree honor guard as well. 
 
If you know of any other Catholic 
couples celebrating their 50th or 
60th wedding  anniversary in 
2016, please make sure to advise 
them of this happy occurrence. We 
have a slew of brothers awaiting 
their 50th and 60th anniversaries 
next year as well. 
 
God bless our Catholic marriages of longevity and happiness. 
 



  

 

How to Pay 2016 Dues Electronically! 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership   
number (on your member card),  choose “2016 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues ($41.50 which includes a small electronic processing fee) by using 
a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new 
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5 years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your unchanged 2016 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or 
send a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our worthy Treasurer, Dave Riedinger. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues were due January 1st. Happy New Year. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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Thomas Allen (Tom) Templeton Passes 

On May 1, 2016, we sadly lost our 58th brother, Sir 
Knight Tom Templeton from cancer. 
 
He was honored as a Sir Knight with an honor guard of 
18 members at a funeral Mass at All Saints which was 
officiated by our pastor and Chaplain, Msgr. Hugh   
Marren. Our acolyte team of brothers served on the    
altar as well. 
 
As a Sir Knight he will be memorialized on an engraved 
chalice presented to a newly-ordained priest by the      
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly. God bless our brother. 
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June Wedding Anniversaries (Cont) 

 Date                                                                                 Years       

17th  Ray & Nan Eberly 47 

12th Larry & Nancy Cullen 45 

16th Oscar & Geraldine Pereyra 43 

19th Mike & Jane Will 40 

10th John & Katherine Cahill 38 

16th David & Belkis Sykes 37 

6th Gerry & Vivian Sotomayor 36 

27th Woody & Janet Jones 35 

20th Rick & Laura Rother 35 

30th Bob & Laura Abney 32 

22nd Scott & Mary Ellen Klinger 30 

6th  Jeff & Jana Berklich 29 

11th  Roc & Carol Tschirhart 28 

22nd David & Kerstin Adelman 25 
15th  Dwight & Erin Smith 25 
22nd  Brian (BJ) & Christy Van Gundy 25 
 12th Skip & Elaine Dolt 23 

11th Jim & Ellie Campbell 22 

16th Greg & Dawn Pyne 22 

10th Paul & Joan Borer 21 

17th Bob & Rita Fiscella 21 

30th Bill & Jennifer Toomey 21 

14th Lee & Tracy Cullom 19 

20th Mike & Roxanne Haslach 18 

7th Bob & Dorothy Gail Klingensmith 18 
3rd Ed & Carol-Anne Cerbone 16 

17th Jay & Jennifer Kapp 16 

2nd Kevin & Amy Ryan 16 

16th Jim & Courtney Reilly 15 

28th Mike & Loriann Martell 13 

21st William & Gisella Torresala 13 

13th John & Jacqueline Shaffer 12 

18th Matt & Catherine Hurd 11  

25th Dave & Allison Hartman 10 

6th Chris & Joli Murtha 9 

8th James-Rosario & Tina John 8 

5th Jason & Dorota Miller 7 

26th Danny & Addie George 6 

4th Rodrigo & Manoela Maciel 5 
6th  Gregory & Ruth Francisco 1 

      

June Birthdays  

James Langford 1 
Mike Feeney 2 

John Heneghan 2 

Ed Krise  4 

John Francis  5 

Bob Worthington 7 

John Byrne 8 

Dwight Smith 9 

Bill Garrett 10 

Jon Peterson 10 
Al Tiede 10 
David Jeanson 11 

Tim Lamb 12 

Mike Paolozzi 12 

David Bailey 15 

Sean Corrigan 15 

Michael Smit 15

Bob Mack 16 

Stan Wasowski 16 

Carlos Gonzalez 17 

Anthony Jabaley 19 

Marty McCormick 19 

Nathan Bork 21 

Kevin Flagg 21 

James Connell 22 
Ronald Curtis  22 

Pat Fahey 22 

Willy Trent 22 

John Vander Wiele 22 

George J. Foster 23 

Michael Cure 24 

Ray Gustin 24 

Daniel Hayden 24 

Matt Kitchin 24

Richard Saunders 24 

David Sykes 24 

John Cahill 25 
Brian Benninghoff 26 

John Dawkins 26 

Scott Panyi 28 
Dave Davis 30 

Dominic Palermo 30 

    

   Council Significant Dates 
God and Father of us all, in Jesus, your 

Son and our Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in the family of 

the Church. 

May your grace and love help our fami-

lies in every part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of the Gospel. 

May the example of the Holy Family, 

with the aid of your Holy Spirit, guide 

all families, especially those most trou-

bled, to be homes of      communion and 

prayer and to          always seek your 

truth and live in your love. 

Through Christ our Lord.   Amen 
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25th Pat & Theresa Callahan 67 

12th  Allen & Shirley Pfaffinger 61 

1st Norb & Barbara Braza 59 

1st Ray & Betty-Lee Egan 59 

15th Raymond & Violeta Grupinski 59 

1st Les & Barbara Washington 59 

21st Mike & Ann Feeney 58 

13th Ken & Patsy Winkler 57 

25th Dave & Eileen Webster 56 

24th Frank & Jean Farrell 55 

3rd Fred & Margaret Schlitt 55 

17th Bill & Katie Schmitz 55 

1st  Keith & Janet Kieffer 53 

20th  John & Joan Muenchen 52 

 27th George & Joanne Swartz 52 

26th  Joseph & Susan Bruder 51 

12th  Ray & Sharon Donohue 51 

 12th Gene & Beth Wysocki 51 

29th Jack & Jean DeVeer 50 
11th Wulf & Catherine Lindenau 50 
25th John & Kathy Seggerson 50 
15th Dennis & Susan Mackin 48 

6th Ralph & Didi O’Connor 48 

1st Alex & Susan Williams 48 

   

June Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                          Years            
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Frank Callan’s wife, Ginny 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat 
Michael Gregory’s newborn son, Jonas 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David  Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan, his brother Daniel John Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke, and wife, Christine 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
John Shepherd’s granddaughter, Calla Tufto. 
Mike Smith’s daughter 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher, wife Barbara 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy         Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka              Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof             Guy Stryker  
  George Swartz          Don Myers  Robbie White 
  Ron Collins               Joe Cavallaro            
  Ray Grupinski          Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi          Jack Harte     Bob Santos 
  Dave Jeanson            Mike Smith             
  John Hansberry       Rich Szyperski  
  Doug McAleer          Jim Herbig     Jim Masak 
  Pat Casey, Sr.           Len Dorrien 
  Woody Jones            Jack Curtin 
  Bob Mitchell             Benny Mastrogiovanni 

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
    Andy Diaz               Ray Gustin 

    Matt Dewhurst         Al Garofalo 

    Franz Brucks           Bryan St. Romain  
    Bill Peet                  Msgr. Donald Kiernan  
    Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein , LC    
Chase Cann        Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea-
Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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                              Memento Mori 
 
Sir Knight Thomas A. Templeton passed away on May 1. His obituary is shown on a 
previous page of this newsletter. We pray for him, wife Joyce, and the family. 
 
 
By Hurt, widow of  Brother Gordon Hurt, passed away during May.   

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       

  Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005      

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005      

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005      

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004      

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

58 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     404-234-4157       patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein             404-790-8004        brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor          404-343-3569       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillion             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                            Bryan St. Romain         678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com                             
                                   
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Dominic Palermo         404-256-1523        dpal84116@aol.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      John Buchholz 770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell               770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Steven Strong               770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                 404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                   770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                     770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                     770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                       770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                    770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

St. Andrew 
 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

21 

Social Hall 
7:30 PM 

June Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

 
Elections 

Fathers 
Day 

4th Degree 
St. Monica 

10 AM 

Soap Box 
Derby 

 
Eucharistic 
Congress 

June 2016 

Late June 21 to  
early June 22 

Veterans  
Dinner 

St. Andrew 
6 PM- 9PM 

1st Degree 
 

All Saints 
7 PM 


